
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
30 September 2024 
 
 
 
Prime Minister 
Hon Anthony Albanese MP 
PO Box 6022 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT  2600 
 

Dear Prime Minister 

RE:  Urgent Action Required on Synthetic DNA Contamination in Pfizer and Moderna COVID-19 
Vaccines 

This letter requests that you urgently address the alarming findings detailed in the recent scientific 
report that Canadian virologist Dr. David Speicher prepared and then released through law firm PJ 
O’Brien & Associates. The report reveals unacceptable levels of synthetic DNA contamination in Pfizer 
and Moderna COVID-19 vaccines administered to millions of Australians. 

According to Dr. Speicher’s analysis, this contamination exceeds the acceptable regulatory thresholds 
up to 145-fold and contains sequences such as the SV40 promoter, which is known to promote 
genomic integration. 

I draw your attention to the further compelling efforts of my parliamentary colleague, Russell 
Broadbent MP, who has presented to you in his letter of 25 September 2024 substantial evidence that 
a formidable group of eminent scientists and medical professionals curated and endorsed. Their 
conclusions reinforce that if the contamination is pervasive across all vials of these vaccines, Australia 
may be facing a health crisis involving the wellbeing of the DNA of millions of Australians. The 
possibility of widespread genomic integration and the escalation of diseases such as cancer should not 
be dismissed. This situation requires your immediate intervention. 

Joining with Mr. Broadbent, I strongly urge you to take decisive action. I call for the immediate 
suspension of the Pfizer and Moderna vaccines, pending a thorough investigation into the extent and 
impact of this contamination. As a first step, it is essential to task appropriate experts with conducting 
necessary studies to quantify the scope of this crisis. 

 

https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/sb20elb520v6a1saxg9lj/240909-D-Speicher-Report.pdf?rlkey=dutcvd85gh80ebfs2ucdmorba&e=5&st=0jpsw84f&dl=0
https://russellbroadbent.com.au/australiansdemandanswers/
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This investigation must include immediate orders from the Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA) 
and the Department of Health to secure sufficient quantities of vaccine vials that remain in the public 
domain. These vials are crucial for testing to confirm whether the contamination Dr. Speicher 
identified is present in all distributed lots. The scope of this inquiry must include: 

1. Determining the number of Australians that this contamination potentially affects; 
 

2. Contacting individuals who have received contaminated vaccinations to assess their current 
health status; 

 

3. Securing sufficient evidence to potentially terminate indemnities granted to Pfizer and Moderna, 
thereby making these companies financially responsible for the consequences. 

The possible victims of this contamination must be a priority for your government. Immediate action 
is required to stem any further loss or harm. The Science Summary in Mr. Broadbent's letter of 25 
September 2024 clearly suggests that these grossly excessive levels of synthetic DNA, encapsulated in 
lipid nanoparticles, represent a health risk that cannot be ignored. 

This is not a situation of minor regulatory non-compliance. The levels of contamination are 
scientifically and morally unacceptable, and immediate steps must be taken to protect the Australian 
public from further exposure. 

I look forward to your swift response on this critical issue. To ensure the safety of all Australians please 
suspend these products and initiate a comprehensive investigation. 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
Malcolm Roberts 
Senator for Queensland 
 
c.c. Hon mark Butler MP 
 Minister for Health and Aged Care 

PO Box 6022 
House of Representatives 
Parliament House 
Canberra  ACT  2600 
 

c.c. Mr Blair Comley PSM 
Secretary  
Department of Health and Aged Care 
PO Box 4349 
Kingston ACT 2604 


